
Bethel Lutheran Church Council Minutes 

Pastor Dave led the council in a preparatory prayer. 

John Fredericksen led the council in preparatory devotions based on Ephesians 4:3. 

Vice-president Julie Shanabrook opened the meeting at 7:10 pm. 

Present were Pastor Dave Young, bookkeeper Kim Williams, Michael McKeirnan, 

Vonda Wiltz, Julie Shanabrook, parish administrator Pat Shields, Beth Garner, Lee 

Braithwaite, John Fredericksen, and Rose Pierce (late), and Traci Shoberg (late). 

The council discussed Mike Asmussen’s resignation letter. The council considered 

itself informed. 

The Foster Family Feeding Project was received overwhelmingly with more 

donors than could be used. 

John Fredericksen moved with Beth Garner seconding, to approve the April 

council minutes. The motion carried unanimously. 

Beth Garner moved with Lee Braithwaite seconding, to approve the financial 

report. The motion was declared approved. 

Church signage was discussed pending staff review. 

The phone system was discussed. Staff will review and create options. 

C-CAP was discussed as a potential Bethel community service option. 

Online services for various groups was discussed. 

John Fredericksen moved with Beth Garner seconding, to affirm the previously 

stated June 10th re-opening date (effectively June 14th) with an outdoor service. The 

motion carried unanimously. 

John Fredericksen moved with Lee Braithwaite seconding, to close the Bethel 

building until Labor Day. The motion carried unanimously. 

Signs were discussed for graduating seniors. 

A video was also discussed for graduating seniors for online use. 

A video was also discussed for the Bethel 200th anniversary. 

Pastor Dave led the council in a closing prayer. 



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


